
International Student Newsletter 
Term 1 2019 

Deb Mills 

Deputy Principal/International Student Director 

Welcome to our first newsletter for 2019. We have had a very eventful and busy start to the year 

and our International students have been involved in a wide range of activities. Please do visit 

our website or follow us on Facebook for up to date information. For students to achieve success 

they need to be happy, healthy and focused. It is our endeavour to ensure that students are 

given every opportunity to achieve at the highest level. Please do not hesitate to contact us at 

anytime.  

Chaowat (Chom) Chaokongjak from 
Chiang Mai, Thailand 
International Student Representative 
on the School Council Executive 
 

Chom will be the voice of our 
International Students this year and will 
work closely with Ms Waller, Dean and 
lead the International Student 
Committee to organise activities for 
students.  

International Student Committee 2019 
 

(from left to right)  
Rika Kimura, Kano Okamoto, Guangshun Fu, Yesaya Salawalak,  

Ping Lu, Xiaowen Zhang, Chaowat Chaokongjak, Baoer Cai,  
Martin Weber, Nutchita Resksawade, Dorlin Wandagau, Waolee Tanaka 

With the Mayor 
 

A delegation of our International Students attended an official  
welcome to Wellington by the Mayor, Mr Justin Lester. 

 
Students from left to right: 

David Braitmaier, Chaowat Chaokongjak, Pedro de Queiroz 
fonseca Mota, Zeshan Wang, Mayor Justin Lester, Taro Otani, 

Rika Kimura, Martin Weber, Srepich Vong, Xiaowen Zhang 

Tabloid Sports Day 
 

Another fun-filled day was 
had by all. 

Western Zone Atheletics 
 

David Braitmaier winning  
100 m Intermediate Boys 

Hurdles and 400 m 
Intermediate Boys - 

Personal Best of 53.96. 
David will be representing 
Newlands College at the 

Regional Champs. 


